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Week 8, Term 4 2020            4 December 2020 

APPROACHING CALENDAR EVENTS 
2020 

Monday 7 December  • P and C Meeting, Staffroom at 7.30pm 

Wednesday 9 December • Presentation Day 

Thursday 10 December • Year 6 Farewell 

Friday 11 December • Reports sent home 

Wednesday 16 December 
• Last day of School 2020 for students and teachers 
• Stage 3 Pool Party 
• Stage 2 Movie Day 

2021 

Friday 29 January • First day of School 2021 Years 1-6 for students 
 

Fri 29 January – Wed 3 Feb • Kindergarten 2021 Best Start Assessments 

Thursday 4 February • First day of School for Kindergarten 2021 

Tuesday 9 February • Years 3-6 Swimming Carnival 
 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents and Carers  
Welcome to Week 8 with this being the second last eNewsletter for 2020. 
  

This has been an incredibly busy term and the last few weeks are probably the busiest of any 
time in our school calendar. Staff are extremely busy finalising reports and winding up the 
2020 academic year. 
  

Planning has already commenced for 2021 with staffing, class movements and room 
allocations. At present, we will be commencing the 2021 school year with 27 classes. Our 
numbers need to be closely monitored and classes will more than likely be temporary for the 
first few weeks of the New Year. There will be a few new faces at our school in 2021. 
  

An expression of interest has been sent out to all schools for the Relieving Principals position 
for the beginning of next year. It is hoped by next week, we will know the successful candidate 
who will be our Relieving Principal until the substantive principal is announced later in 2021. 
The school is very committed to ensuring that our school plan will continue to move forward. 
  

Skoolbag has become a little problematic of late especially with the latest upgrade. Sentral 
has the option of having a parent portal and we are asking all parents to go to the application 
store on their smartphone and download the “Sentral for Parents” app. Parents should have 
received an email with a family key this week which will allow parents to access information 
pertinent to their children. Over the coming two weeks, we hope to add more features to this 
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but in the meantime, we will be ensuring that both Skoolbag and Sentral will be issuing all 
notifications. We anticipate some teething issues and we will ensure we keep you updated. 
If you have already logged on, you will need to go to:  
 Settings Icon, scroll down to ‘App Version’, then select ‘Reload App’ 
The additional features will now be displayed.  
 

COVID protocols continue to be in place for the remainder of this school year. With the end of 
year functions commencing soon it will be a little bit disappointing for parents not to be on 
site, however, being a larger school this creates difficulties. We need to ensure best practice 
and safety and are sympathetic to concerns.  
  

Kindergarten normally have an end of year assembly whereby children receive their 
graduation certificate. This is a beautiful but simple assembly and the children will be going 
home with a photo taken and their certificate to proudly show their parents. This assembly 
will be held under the Basketball COLA. We will ensure that Facebook has a number of photos 
to record this milestone.  
  

The annual school presentation assembly is also affected under these COVID protocols. Our 
assembly will be in the main COLA and there are vantage points for watching this off site. The 
school has hired an official photographer, who will be taking photos throughout the assembly 
and these photos will be made available free of charge from the photographers website. We 
will also ensure that a number of photos are on Facebook to complement the assembly so our 
families can be part of this ceremony. We are very proud of this initiative and the school is 
covering the cost of the photographer.  
  

Our staff, Director and our 2 High School Principals will be in attendance on the day to assist 
with awards.  Our local principals continue to work together to ensure a similar message is 
being received to our Port Macquarie community. 
  

If any of our families are also going on a late holiday in January and will not be back at the 
beginning of the school year, could you please contact the school as soon as possible, so this 
absence becomes a known thing for school planning and the census. 
  

Our reports are being issued on the Friday of Week 9. If by chance any families are 
commencing holidays earlier, could they please contact the office to ensure their reports are 
ready. 
  

A reminder that the last day of school this year is Wednesday the 16th of December and we 
will have a very small eNewsletter go out that week. 
  

I also would just like to thank a lot of the community for their best wishes on the next chapter 
for me in 2021. It very much is appreciated. 
 

Phil Harris 
Principal 
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Deputy Principals’ Message 
Ways to Celebrate Your Child’s Accomplishments 
It’s that time in the year again where reports are soon to be given out and end of year awards 
are being nominated. Regardless of your child receiving one of these awards, it’s always great 
to celebrate those moments in your child’s learning journey, to help build their self esteem 
and confidence to become the best version of themselves as a learner. Here are some ideas 
that you may already be doing or may want to introduce into your family households.  As 
adults we appreciate words of praise from our employer that acknowledges a well-executed 
project or job. As we know, kids love to celebrate their accomplishments. As parents, the 
challenge is how to celebrate children’s successes without going overboard. From learning all 
their spelling words for the week to having a great week at school, there are lots of 
achievements worth celebrating as a family. 
Here are five simple ways to celebrate life’s smaller victories and bigger moments: 
1. Take time. 
Fitting in a “celebration” may seem impossible or even get forgotten in the chaos of a week. 
That’s why it is important to acknowledge an accomplishment as soon as possible. Giving your 
full, undivided attention to a child is often what he or she is seeking. That, and a hug, can go 
a long way toward celebrating life’s small (and sometimes big) moments. 
 

2. Tell others. 
Instead of sharing your children’s achievements with others on Facebook and Instagram, are 
there other people your children would like to share their accomplishments with? Texting a 
picture or FaceTiming with family may be a better option than social media. Words from 
Grandma and Grandpa about good grades are fun to hear, and FaceTiming with them about 
a good week at school acknowledges the accomplishment and keeps them informed of all the 
positives. 
 

3. Display it. 
Depending on their ages, displaying children’s work or awards is a way for them to feel that 
their accomplishment is worthy of being viewed. Buy a set of inexpensive plastic frames that 
can be used as a rotating display of pictures and awards. The kitchen refrigerator is always a 
place people go, which makes it the perfect spot for putting up photos of events, report cards, 
and artwork that makes your child proud. A chalkboard in a high-traffic area can be your 
family headline board, announcing a child’s accomplishment like a news flash! 
 

4. Pick the meal. 
Getting the chance to be the mealtime decision-maker can be a special treat to celebrate an 
accomplishment. Whether it’s an ice-cream treat, dinner at a favourite local restaurant, or a 
favourite meal at home followed by a family movie or game night, your child will enjoy the 
opportunity to choose the celebration. 
 

5. Physical rewards. 
While there is much controversy about giving a gift or money to 
children as a reward, there are circumstances in which it can be 
a way to celebrate hard work. Good weeks at school can mean 
money in the bank for holidays time. If the physical reward helps 
them to keep achieving, it also helps to celebrate the 
accomplishment. 
 

Kelly Jordan and Trevor Thompson  
Deputy Principals 
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From the Library 
Congratulations to the children and their families who have completed their Read Aloud 
Bookmarks Term 4 Weeks 7 and 8: 
 

KE Emily Hartnoll-White, Cooper Lewis, Adam Smith KO Maya Bales, Summer Carter, Max 
Davidson, Zach Harris, Zara Norberry KW Elyse Button, Rohen Chung, Toby Sallustio, Miranda 
Richardson 1K Freya Pirie 1W Emily Ashton, Macie Barry, Annabelle Courtney, Chloe Hall, 
Eadie-Rose Merrell, Flynn Woolfe 2C Flynn Apthorpe, Isaac Chapman, Harriet Houghton, 
Emilia Perri, Hamish Pope 2I Sofia Hewens, Jack Morris, Zac Richardson 2J Coco Cox 3/4M 
Grace Ashton, Sakura Attwood, Siena Button, Madeleine Chung, Sam Hewens, Lillie Merrell 
3K Mahalia Anderson, Johnny Davidson, Olivia Hamilton 4S Amelia Maestri 4W Josh Ball, 
Wally Bull, Maxine Smith 5/6N Keegan Pope 5T Sophie Norkett 6N Anastasia Griffiths 
 

Ms Lea Tracy  
Teacher Librarian 
 

6S Collaborative Artwork 
6S has been working hard this year on a collaborative artwork 
that will be hung up in the staff room at Tacking Point. Each 
student created a flower and a bird using a 'pulled string art' 
technique. Bailey Stevens and Bella Balikoff then painted the 
textured blue background, arranged our class names and 
scattered cherry blossoms among the canvas. Bailey and 
Bella really brought this artwork to life with their insightful and 
artistic ideas, and the staff at Tacking Point will have 
the pleasure of viewing this piece for many years to come.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Bel Canto 2021 Auditions 
Bel Canto auditions will be held next week for any interested students currently in Years 2-5. 
Keen singers will find more information in the ‘Request for Audition’ note, which was brought 
around by Bel Canto leaders this week.  
 

There is also a copy of the audition note attached to this newsletter, for those students who 
missed it at school. 
 

We encourage talented singers to try out for this remarkable choir. Even if they have 
auditioned unsuccessfully in the past, preference is given to more mature voices. Also, a year 
has passed since the last audition and this can make a big difference in a child’s voice 
development. 
 

I’m looking forward to hearing lots of lovely, brave singers next week. 
Musically yours, 
Mrs Dayna Moritz 
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Colour Run – Amazing Fundraisers!  
A huge congratulations and an even bigger thank you to 
the following students who were our two highest 
fundraisers for the Colour Run.  
 

Well done to Bailey Prior of KW and Rylee Chambers of 
1K. They were each awarded a wonderful medal along 
with a token of gratitude for their outstanding fundraising 
efforts. On behalf of the entire TPPS community thank 
you and well done!  
 

Ben de Braun 
Colour Run Teacher Coordinator 
 
Excellent Student Work from 2J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ho!  Ho!  Ho!   from 2J Santas 
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The Brilliant Minds of 1V 
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P&C Update 
P&C Meeting – The next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 7 December, this is finally able 
to be held ‘live’ in the Staffroom at 7.30pm. We look forward to a 2020 year wrap up and 
forward planning for 2021.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  
 

Volunteers for 2021 – We have a desperate shortage of volunteers to help with a variety of 
P&C organised activities, including the uniform shop and canteen. If you are interested in 
joining our list of volunteers, please email the P&C with your name and phone contact.  
info@tackingpointpandc.org.au  
 

Tim Inman 
P&C President 
 

Uniform Shop  

 
 

Tuckerbox Canteen 
The Canteen will be OPEN on the last day of Term, Wednesday 16 December.  Recess will be 
QKR! orders, over the counter orders and counter sales.  Lunch is counter sales only.  
 
No lunch orders will be accepted (only recess orders).  
 
Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays from the Canteen Staff.  

 
 
 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 ** Counter Sales: Every Monday 8.30-9.30 in the hall** 

Uniforms can be viewed and purchased via the P&C’s Qkr! Payment site 

TUCKERBOX ROSTER 
You can place lunch orders via the P&C’s Qkr! App  

Mon 7/12 A. Baker 
Tues 8/12 C. Baker 
Wed 9/12 R. Brennan 
Thurs 10/12 A. Brinkman,  R. Brennan 
Fri 11/12 M. Brumby,   R. Brennan 
Mon 14/12 HELP PLEASE 
Tues 15/12 C. Chantler 
Wed 16/12 R. Brennan    **NO LUNCH ORDERS ** 
Thurs 17/12 CLOSED 
Fri 18/12 CLOSED 

In accordance with WH&S regulations, it would be appreciated if volunteers could please 
wear enclosed footwear and have long hair tied back. 

Thanks Leanne and Sandy. 

mailto:info@tackingpointpandc.org.au


Page 9 
 

Classroom Requirements for 2021  
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Class Awards 
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Lighting the Way  

 

 

 

 

Community News  
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